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Grand Strand Chapter  
 

Military Officers 

Association of America  

Presidentôs Letter   

 

As 2022 begins, I hope you and your family had a great Christmas and wish 
you a very happy new year ahead.  It is now time for me to turn over the reins 
of leadership of the Grand Strand Chapter to our new President, Tony Prince, 
CAPT, USN (retired).  Tony has served this Chapter for several years as an 
Officer and Director, most recently as our Treasurer.  And I am certain he will 
be a great President steering us through a challenging time ahead. 

Looking back over the past two years, I am proud of how our Chapter not only 
ñsurvivedò the pandemic, but became one of the most active and decorated 
Chapters in the nation.  A summary of our key achievements over the year can 
be found later in this newsletter. We kept our membership growing at 130 (one 
of few Chapters to do so) and greatly expanded our support of homeless and 
needy veterans and their families to tackle increased unemployment & family 
stresses brought on by the virus.  We also maintained a high level of support 
to our 17 high school JROTC units despite their Covid limitations & increased 
support for Coastal Carolina Army ROTC cadets.  We also raised more grant 
funds than ever before, supported more veteran organizations than ever and 
held our two largest golf tournament fundraisers during the pandemic. 

These efforts, and several more, could not have been possible without the 
tremendous energy, dedication and generosity of our members to give back to 
those less fortunate, and for that I am truly grateful.  Together, we made a real 
difference to thousands of veterans, families and students across 
Northeastern South Carolina.  Our lifetime of service continued unabated. 

So, as I ñfade into the sunsetò I want to say thank you to all and best of luck to 
Tony and his new slate of Officers and Board Directors.  I am certain they will 
do great things.  To be sure, Iôm not going anywhere & will continue in 
whatever capacity the new President and Chapter needs.  I have also recently 
been elected Secretary of the State Council of MOAA Chapters.  So, it looks 
like things will continue to be busy, no surprise there!!  Take care and stay 
safe! 

 

Board of Directors  

President: Dave Townsend  
 davemoaa@gmail.com 
 843.907.1763 
1stVP/Programs: Randy Dymond 
 randymond@aol.com 
 315.271.3069 
2ndVP/Membership; John Bradley 
 jebradjr46@gmail.com 
 727.771.3712 
Secretary:  Kelly Sharbel 
 ksharbel1948@gmail.com 
 703.216.3818 
Treasurer:  Tony Prince 
 stephen.a.prince@gmail.com 
 703.304.7398 
Past Pres.: Greg Youngman 
 gyoungman@sc.rr.com 
 843.314.0079 
JROTC:  Dean Brown 
 carradeanbrown@aol.com 
 843.520.4753 
ROTC: Greg Youngman 
Webmaster: Bob Hawkins 
 rhawkins21@sc.rr.com 
 843.235.3972 
Veterans Outreach: Rufus Manning 
 2saltlife4me@gmail.com 
 843.839.3260 
Scholarships:  Hans Duerr 
 hduerr@sc.rr.com 
 843.692.9029 
Legislative Affairs: Jimmy Jacobs 
 jjacobs26@sccoast.net 
 843.839.0359 
Public Affairs: Roger Pilcher 
 rogerpilcher35@aol.com 
 843.449.6807 
CAP: Bill Stewart 
 hwilliamstewart@gmail.com 
 843.808.8172 
Social Director: Jerry Terwilliger 
 gerald.terwilliger@gmail.com 
 843.90.4047 
Chaplain/Personal Affairs: Greg Hill 
 ghill54808@aol.com 
 843.231.4507 
Historian: Bill Warner 
 BillWarner@sccoast.net 
 843.236.6136  

Surviving spouses: Melody Wages  

 melodywages@gmail.com  

   

2021 GS MOAA Board of Directors 

President/Programs: Jim Albert  
james.r.albert@att.net  
203.509.8555  

 
1st VP/Outreach: Truman Parmele 

okomfan44@gmail.com 
703.258.2708 

 
2nd VP/Golf/Legislative: Jim Offutt 

jhoffutt@gmail.com 
703.627.8136 

 
 Secretary/Spouses/Social: Peggy DeVivo 

madev93@gmail.com 
843.907.1763 

 
 Treasurer: Tony Prince 

stephen.a.prince@gmail.com 
703.304.7398 

 
 Immed. Past-President.: Randy Dymond 

randymond@aol.com 
315.271.3069 

 
 JROTC:  Dean Brown 
carradeanbrown@aol.com 

843.318.6315 
 

 ROTC: Greg Youngman 
gyoungman@sc.rr.com 

973.714.5073 
 

 Scholarships: Hans Duerr 
hduerr@sc.rr.com 
703.899.1580 

 
 Membership: Paul Williamson 
thedude012000@yahoo.com 

423.946.0105 
 

 Career Advancement: Bill Stewart 
hwilliam.stewart@gmail.com 

609.432.4255 
 

 SC Grd/CoC/MB: Jerry Terwilliger 
gerald.terwilliger@gmail.com 

607.331.1098 
 

 Chaplain Greg Hill 
ghill54808@aol.com 
843.231.4507 

 
 At Large: Rhonda Bridge 
rlbridge@comcast.net 
301.356.5380 

 
 Fundraising: Michael Davison 

msdjr@me.com 
843.516.5400 

 
 Publicity/Historian: Roger Pilcher 
rogerpilcher35@gmail.com 

843.957.4984 
 

 Website/Facebook: Rufus Manning 
2saltlife4me@gmail.com 

703.501.4045 
 

Newsletter:  VACANT 
 

Never Stop Serving WŀƳŜǎ wΦ !ƭōŜǊǘΣ [ǘ/ƻƭΣ ¦{!C όǊŜǝǊŜŘύ 
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Mark Your Calendar 
  

 EDITORS NOTE: Any schedule  

 changes will be announced via  

 email and Grand Strand MOAA  

 website and/or Facebook. 
 

 

Jan 1ðNew Yearôs Day Holiday 

 

Jan 11ðChapter Dinner Meeting 

at Pine Lakes CC.  Guest speak-

er and demo, Matt Burgess, 

Founder Freedom Fidos Service 

Dog training.  Also will swear-in 

new President and Officers. 

 

Jan 17ðDr. Martin Luther King, 

Jr. Holiday 

 

Feb 2ðGroundhog Day 

 

Feb 8ðChapter Lunch or Dinner 

(TBD location, time, speaker) 

 

Feb 14ðValentineôs Day 

 

Feb 21- Presidentsô Day Holiday 

 

Mar 8ðChapter Lunch or Dinner 

(TBD location, time, speaker) 

 

Mar 13ðDaylight Savings Time 

BeginsðClocks Spring Ahead 

 

Mar 17ðSt. Patrickôs Day 

 

Mar 20ðFirst Day of Spring 

 

Apr 1ðApril Foolôs Day 

 

Apr 12ðChapter Lunch/Dinner 

(TBD location, time, speaker) 

 
 

Financial Report by Tony Prince, Treasurer 

 
November and December are normally uneventful months for our 

chapter, financially, as we wind down for the holidays and close out 

another year. This year was no exception. 

 

Chapter finances remained healthy throughout the year.  Our reve-

nue included funds from dinners, dues, raffles, golf & miscellaneous 

donations.  On the expense side, grant funds went to support veter-

ans in need, both individually and through mobile Stand Downs we 

helped organize and execute.  In addition, we continued support of 

the Coastal Carolina University Army ROTC unit as well as 17 Jun-

ior ROTC units through unit stipends and cadet scholarships. 

 

Our financial balances as of December are as follows:  

 Operating Balance   $19,730.90 
 Grants Balance   $  4,173.30 

 Reserve Account   $15,070.20 

 Total Chapter Balance:  $38,974.40 

Chaplainôs Corner  

(Chaplain Leon Kircher, LTC, USAðretired) 
 

ñI like the dreams of the future better than the history of the 
past.ò  Thomas Jefferson 
 
For some, 2021 was a rough year.  COVID is still with us, high-
er prices on just about everything, crime on the rise across 
the country and many other events made 2021, for some, a 
year to keep in the rear view mirror.  I have also had my ups 
and downs, but all in all I came out alright.  Most of us do.  
 
Whatever may have come your way, there was some purpose 
to it, even the tough things.  But there is one who holds the 
future in His hands; and thatôs God.  He remains a constant 
for all our years. 
 
I encourage you to look at 2022 as you look at the windshield 
of your car.  Itôs wide, itôs open, and thereôs a road ahead of 
you.  Thereôs a reason your windshield is much larger than 
your rear view mirror.  Keep 2021, both good and bad, in your 
rear view.  And trust that God is in control!  Many blessings 
on you for 2022!! 

 
 

{ǳƴǊƛǎŜ ƻǾŜǊ 
DŀǊŘŜƴ /ƛǘȅ .ŜŀŎƘΣ {/ 

р-ǎǘŀǊ [ŜǾŜƭǎ ƻŦ 9ȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜ !ǿŀǊŘ ²ƛƴƴŜǊϝ  

ϝмлǘƘ !ǿŀǊŘ 

р-ǎǘŀǊ IŀǊǊƛǎ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ !ǿŀǊŘ ²ƛƴƴŜǊϝ  

ϝсǘƘ !ǿŀǊŘ 
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bh±9a.9w нлнм 5Lbb9w 
tƛƴŜ [ŀƪŜǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ /ƭǳōΣ aȅǊǘƭŜ .ŜŀŎƘ 

 

DǳŜǎǘ {ǇŜŀƪŜǊΥ tŀƛƎŜ {ŀǿȅŜǊΣ IƛǎǘƻǊƛŀƴ 

¢ƻǇƛŎΥ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ²ƻǊƭŘ ²ŀǊ L ŀƴŘ !ǊƳƛǎǝŎŜκ

±ŜǘŜǊŀƴǎ 5ŀȅ 

IƛǎǘƻǊƛŀƴ tŀƛƎŜ {ŀǿȅŜǊ όƭŜƊύ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜǎ ŀ D{ ah!! /ƻƛƴ ŀǎ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ 

ŦǊƻƳ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ [ǘ/ƻƭ WƛƳ !ƭōŜǊǘΣ ¦{!C όǊŜǘύύ 

 

Local photographer, Georgetown city tour guide and 
historian, Paige Sawyer, provided an in-depth presen-
tation and discussion about the history of World War I, 
its impact on our culture, and key events and people 
who led to the Armistice.  He also discussed the sub-
sequent expansion of this holiday to recognize all vet-
erans who served the country as Veterans Day.  Paige 
provided historic photos, recruiting posters and cultural 
period pieces that helped put the significance of this 
global conflict in greater perspective.  Thanks Paige!! 

Upcoming Jan 11, 2022 Dinner and New Officer Swearing-In 

Pine Lakes Country Club, Myrtle Beach 

DǳŜǎǘΥ aŀǧ .ǳǊƎŜǎǎΣ /9hΣ CƛŘƻǎ п IŜǊƻŜǎ όŀƪŀ CǊŜŜŘƻƳ CƛŘƻǎύ 
tǊƻƎǊŀƳΥ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 5ƻƎ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ 5ŜƳƻ ŀƴŘ 5ƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ 

 

Matt Burgess from Columbus, GA & Ron Thornton (Vietnam Veterans of America) of Myrtle Beach, SC will provide 
a demonstration/discussion about what it takes to train a service dog for disabled veterans.  Matt served 8 years in 
the Army in the Balkans and Iraq and was honorably discharged with physical and mental wounds.  He then chose 
to help those like him by training service dogs.  In addition, we will swear in our new slate of Chapter Officers. 

Upcoming Feb 8, 2022 Dinner ð Pine Lakes Country Club, Myrtle Beach 

DǳŜǎǘ {ǇŜŀƪŜǊΥ ¢ƻƳ IŜǊǊƻƴΣ CƻǳƴŘŜǊκIƻǎǘΣ ά¦Ǉ²ƛǘƘ!ƳŜǊƛŎŀέ wŀŘƛƻ IƻǳǊ 

59/9a.9w нлнм 5Lbb9w 
tƛƴŜ [ŀƪŜǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ /ƭǳōΣ aȅǊǘƭŜ .ŜŀŎƘ 

 

DǳŜǎǘǎΥ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎΣ aǳǎƛŎŀƭ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΣ 

/ŀǊƻƭƛƴŀ CƻǊŜǎǘ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘΦ ϧ Ƙƛǎ {ǘǊƛƴƎ vǳŀǊǘŜǘ 

tǊƻƎǊŀƳΥ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ϧ IƻƭƛŘŀȅ aǳǎƛŎ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘ 

{ǘŜǇƘŜƴ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ όǎŜŎƻƴŘ ŦǊƻƳ ƭŜƊύ Ǉƭŀȅǎ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ƳǳǎƛŎ ǿƛǘƘ 

ŦƻǊƳŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ŀ ǎǘǊƛƴƎ ǉǳŀǊǘŜǘ 

 

Stephen Williams did a wonderful job entertaining 60 
chapter members & guests with holiday music with the 
help of 3 former students. Unfortunately, the Carolina 
Forest High School String Orchestra could not perform 
as the school prohibits students from participating in 
public events due to the pandemic. So, Stephen invited 
former students to play for us as a string quartet.  The 
quartet played during our Social Hour as well as after 
dinner.  Thank you Stephen. You and your students are 
fantastic musicians!! 

5Lbb9w twhDw!a{ 


